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Staff recommends approval of Mr. Shea's second extension of probation, please
see notes on next page.



On March 26, 2019, the Civil Service Department received a Request for an Extension of Probation from 
the Harbor Department, in accordance with Article V, Section 41(2) of the Civil Service Rules and 
Regulations and Section 1.01 of the Civil Service Policies and Procedures.  

Michael Edward Shea was initially hired as a Special Services Officer (SSO) III - Armed on July 14, 2018 by 
the Harbor Department. Mr. Shea is in the process of completing his training for Harbor Patrol Officers. 
He is scheduled to attend the Level-II Reserve Academy from January 22, 2019 through August 10, 2019. 
After completion of the Reserve Academy training, Mr. Shea will complete a four-month Field Training 
(FTO) program with the Harbor Department.   

On December 19, 2018, the Civil Service Commission approved a 90-day extension of probation (522 
scheduled hours), with the understanding that a second request to extend Mr. Shea’s probation would 
be needed to complete his required training for Harbor Patrol Officer. As of March 27, 2018, Mr. Shea 
has 221 scheduled hours remaining in his current probationary period. Mr. Shea’s current probation 
period is scheduled to end on or about April 22, 2019, before he completes his required training for 
Harbor Patrol Officer. 

The Harbor Department is requesting a second extension of Mr. Shea’s probation period by an 
additional 90 days (522 scheduled hours). This second extension is required to complete the process of 
monitoring Mr. Shea’s progress in the Academy and the Harbor FTO program, after graduation from the 
Academy.  

Stacey Lewis, Director of Human Resources for the Harbor Department, or her designee will be in 
attendance. Mr. Shea has been notified that this request will be in the agenda. 

Staff recommends approval of Mr. Shea’s second extension of probation. 
























